
 



 
 

 
Whether or not conduct meets the threshold for the definitions of Discrimination or 
Harassment in this Policy, conduct influenced by conscious or unconscious bias, prejudice, 
negative stereotypes, etc., can nevertheless impact participation by a member(s) of the 



 
 

 
The goal of this policy is, whenever possible, to mediate and resolve minor issues within our 
community in an amicable and non-adversarial manner.  Anyone who has a question or concern 
about possible violations of our policies on civility and safe space, as well as the university 
policy on nondiscrimination and sexual harassment should contact one of the two primary staff 
members for the course -- Rob Hickey and Anne-Marie Bergman -- to discuss the issue 
confidentially. In cases where violation of University policy is clear students should speak 
directly to the class instructor, Rob Hickey, and seek assistance from the Office of Human 
Rights. 


